Caseville Township Board Meeting January 6, 2014

Meeting called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Larry Degg.

Present: Larry Degg, Michelle Stirrett, Vicki Dufty, Fred Busch and Laurie Marrocco.

One citizen was present.

Degg requested the agenda be amended to include the recycling proposal from Emterra Environmental.

Motion by Stirrett second by Busch to approve the agenda as amended, the December 2, 2013 Board minutes, Treasurer's Report and invoices. **Motion carried.**

No Public Comments on agenda items.

Committee Reports reviewed.

Planning Commission meeting January 7, 2014 at 1:30 p.m.

Assessor

Motion by Marrocco second by Busch directing the Assessor to destroy personal property tax information prior to 2013, and to receive and accept letters of protest prior to the last day of the March Board of Review. **Motion carried.**

Treasurer - Assessment Adjustments

Motion by Stirrett second by Busch to remove the delinquent garbage and fee from Charles Leipprandt's 2013 tax bill due to the house being demolished. (Parcel # 3204-312-009-00) **Motion carried**.

2014 Health Insurance

Motion by Marrocco second by Dufty to approve the 2014 health insurance premium distribution based on the 80%/20% allocation and the increase in the 2014 in lieu of insurance payments. Roll Call: Aye: Busch, Dufty, Degg, Stirrett, Marrocco. Nay: None. **Motion carried.**

Recycling Proposal

Discussion was held on the curbside recycling proposal. Concerns included recent survey results, timing, and marketing of the issue. **Motion** by Degg to amend the garbage contract to include curbside recycling at a cost of \$1.40 per month. Motion died for lack of support.

Zoning Inspector Report given.

Fire Report: None.

Correspondence: None.

Supervisor Update: Degg expressed frustration with the County Commissioner for not informing him that the County intends to pursue the ORV use along County and State Roads knowing that he had been working with the State based on information that the County did not intend to take action on the issue.

County Update: Elftman updated the Board on County issues.

Public Comments: None.

Board Comments:

Busch: Welcomed Marrocco to the Board.

Stirrett: Appreciated Degg's work on the recycling issue and stated the Board should continue to investigate recycling in the Township.

Marrocco: Township should continue to look into recycling and offered her assistance on the matter.

Meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m.

Michelle Stirrett

Caseville Township Clerk

Larry Degg

Caseville Township Supervisor